
PS FROM BRIAN WOOD: When I was a young boy, we were all told we could obtain a Plenary 

Indulgence on All Souls Day by paying a visit to a church and praying for the Holy Souls and the 

Pope's Intentions. The more visits you made, the more Indulgences you obtained. My Auntie Florrie, 

who was very devout, used to take a flask of coffee and some sandwiches with her and spend all day 

going in and out of church, making countless visits and obtaining countless Indulgences. God alone 

will know how many souls she sent on their way to heaven over the years! Dear Jesus, please give 

the Holy Souls eternal rest and let perpetual light shine on them. Amen. 

 

REPEAT NOTICES 

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR – Saturday 30th November   

➢ If you are able to help at the Christmas Fair in any way, either in preparation or on the day, 

please contact Maria Doherty. Help is particularly needed for Prize Tombola and Cake Stall.  

➢ We ask for donations for the bottle tombola and gift tombola.  

Items can be left at the back of church at any time.  

➢ The Christmas Draw tickets are available from the back of church. There is also a list of 

Draw Prizes at the back of church, for those who would like to donate a prize. 

 

THE CHURCH AT CHRISTMAS:   We will put the CHRISTMAS CHURCH CLEAN back to Monday 

16th December, starting at 9.30am so the Church is nice for Christmas and CHURCH DECORATION will 

happen on Monday 23rd of December starting at 9.30am. We do need volunteers for both. CHURCH 

DECORATION involves Decorating the WINDOWSILLS, ALTAR FLOWERS, CRIB for the MAIN 

CHURCH,  CHURCH CHRISTMAS TREE, CRIB and decoration for the LADY CHAPEL. You could choose 

what you wanted to do. There is a list at the back of Church so you can put your name down for what 

you would like to help with. Thank you, we hope to see you on the 16th and 23rd of December.  

 

END OF LIFE PATHWAY – COURSE OFFERED BY FLEETWOOD CHURCHES TOGETHER: 

This is hosted by two members of the hospice and a representative from Blackpool Victoria Hospital, 

and follows the pathway of a dying man by way of a video interspersed with discussion. 

John McLellan (Emmanuel Church) has attended this workshop and recommends it to members of our 

churches who are involved in caring for the dying. Date to be confirmed. 

If you are interested, please speak with Enid Holden (St.W and St E. ) or Anne Duxbury (St.M.) 

Interest in attending must be registered before November 24th, as numbers have to be given in at the 

next Fleetwood Churches Together meeting on 27th November.        Thank you, Enid and Anne 

 

NEW EMAIL ADDRESS:  Please note our parish email address is being changed to come into line 

with the diocese data protection and cyber security policies. The new email address is 

stwulstan.fleetwood@lrcd.org.uk the old email address of wulstan1@sky.com will  be phased out over 

time and a message sent to those using it with the details of the updated email address. 

HOLY SOULS’ MONTH:  November is the month that, as a Nation, we celebrate Remembrance 

Sunday and pray for all those who lost their lives a as result of war and conflict. For Christians, it’s also 

the time we think especially of all those we loved and lost, from our own families and friends. As usual 

there will be a box for personal lists of the dead, at the front of church, who will be prayed for at all 

Masses during the month. (Please do not put any money in the box) 
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         32nd SUNDAY OF THE YEAR  ~  Year  B  ~   10/11/24 
 

 
Sunday 10th  

Nov         

32nd Sunday in 

Ordinary time 

0900 (W) 

 

1100 (M) 

Deceased members of the Earnshaw and 

McVeigh families 

People of both parishes 

Monday 11th       No Mass 

Tuesday 12th     St Josaphat 1800 (W) Margaret Gilmartin birthday thanksgiving. 

Wednesday 13th          1000 (M) Elsie Veronica Clapp 

Thursday 14th      1800 (W) Deceased members of the Guatelli family 

Friday 15th   0930 (W) Canon Tim Sullivan RIP 

Saturday 16th          0930 (W) Deceased clergy 

Sunday 17th   
33rd Sunday in 

Ordinary time 

0900 (W) 

  1100 (M) 

Mary and Leo Heap 

People of both parishes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      

                    
         
     

 

        

             

              

                  

                             

                   

           SUNDAY MASS IS LIVESTREAMED ON YOUTUBE VIA OUR PARISH WEBSITE  

                The Lady Chapel is open every day from 0800-1530 for private prayer. 
 

                         Confessions during Benediction : Saturday 9.50 – 10.20 
                                                   
          Collection                                     Attendance                        Website  

          3rd November   £541.70                              152                             79 Households 
 

Keeping in Touch:     X (formerly Twitter)  https://twitter.com/ssWulstanEdmund             

                         Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/st.wulstansfleetwood /                                    

                               Instagram: St Wulstan & St Edmund 
 

Please pray for:    Fr Tony Walsh and Fr Michael Murphy and all the sick and housebound  

of our parish family and also those in care or in hospital. 
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ANNIVERSARIES THIS WEEK:  Mary Price, Raymond Eardley, Jake Bywater, Joe Dutton, 

Benjamin Newbold, Winifred Mary Peel, Fr Peter Eccles, Canon Bill Raftery, Barry Riches, Rose 

Haworth, Nicolina Callighan 

 

BAPTISM ANNIVERSARIES:       

Grace Katie Norman   14th November 2010  Alexia Jo Eacott   15th November 2009 

Olivia Clark     15th November 2009  Harvey Clarke    15th November 2009 

Margot Darline Eve Garrett 15th September 2016 

 

CHURCHES TOGETHER PRAYER CALENDAR:  This week we are praying for St Wulstan’s & St 

Edmund’s Parish and the people of Brentwood, Enterprise Way, Honister Close, Maple Avenue, 

Quayside, and The Crescent with the prayer: May the peace of Christ be in their hearts and their 

homes.  
 

NEW NOTICES  
 

BONUS BALL WINNERS:   

19th October  - No. 25 – Julia Limage & Alan Vincent 

26th October - No 13 – David Thompson 

2nd November  - No 34 – No-one has that number. 

THANK YOU FROM THE HOLDEN FAMILY:  Allan, Enid and family would like to thank everyone 

for their kind thoughts, prayers, cards, Mass offerings and beautiful flowers on the occasion of Mark’s 

death. It was comforting to know that the extended family of the parish were there to support us at 

this very sad time. God Bless.  

LITURGY OF REMEMBRANCE:  On Thursday 14th at 7pm we will be holding the annual service to 

remember those we’ve loved and lost, as we used to do at St Edmund’s before Covid. All are welcome. 

Please feel free to bring any photos or memorabilia to place on the sanctuary when you arrive.  

 

CHRISTMAS CRAFT EVENING:  All are welcome to join us for another craft evening, making cards 

and other items to sell at the Christmas Fair. In the Green Hut on Thursday 14th November from 6.30 

pm to 8.00 pm. Angela Cole and Gill Callaghan. 

 
THE SHROUD AND THE SUDARIUM – proof of the Resurrection, or just fakes?:  A talk by 

Deacon Bernard, Doctor of Bioethics. A fascinating talk that will reveal some astonishing facts. All will 

be revealed on Friday 15th of November, at 7 p.m. in the Millenium Room at St Mary’s. Refreshments 

provided. 

 

MARY, MIRACLES AND CHRISTMAS:  Sunday 24th November, 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. Join us for three 

Advent Reflections by Deacon Bernard. Focus your minds on the miracles surrounding Christmas. Come 

and join us for hot drinks, mince pies, and communal time! 

This is also in the Millennium Room at St Mary’s, entrance via Warren Street.  

 

TREACLE TOFFEE & BUTTERSCOTCH:  Now on sale until the Christmas Fair, priced £1.  

 

REPOSITORY STALL: Christmas cards are now available as well as nativity sets and other gifts. 

Catholic Diaries are also on sale. Please see Maria Doherty for any other items you may require.  

ASSISTED SUICIDE BILL:  Please see the enclosed letter from Bishop Paul who advises 

us all to write to our local MP on this matter. lorraine.beavers.mp@parliament.uk 

 
RETREATS AT THE CHRISTIAN HERITAGE CENTRE – STONYHURST: 

Be Still and Know that I am God, 21st – 24th November 2024 

Join Fr Roger Dawson, SJ, for this retreat exploring the human condition with practices 

common to mindfulness and to Christian contemplative prayer. The retreat will seek to reclaim 

those practices that share common ground with the tradition of apophatic prayer and theology 

rooted in the monastic and the Eastern Orthodox traditions. For more information and to 

register: 

https://christianheritagecentre.com/events/be-still-and-know-that-i-am-god/  

 

RWANDA GROUP TRUST TABLETOP SALE: This will take place on Saturday 16th Nov. 

from 10am to 1pm at St Athony’s Annex, St Anthony’s Drive, Preston. (Next to Our Lady’s High 

School. There will be Christmas Crafts, Toys, Gifts, ‘Pre-loved’ clothes and items. Contact 

Bernadette to book a table for £10: 07734 972897/grannyrazzle2024@hotmail.com 

 

HEALTHIER FLEETWOOD NEWS:   

West Fleetwood Computer Clinic is back on Friday 15th November from 11am to around 1.30pm 

at the Healthier Fleetwood Centre. The friendly, knowledgeable volunteers can help you make 

the most of your PC, laptop, tablet or smartphone. Staying safe online, storing data and much 

more. There's no need to book, just drop-in!  

 

End to End, the documentary on the history of Fleetwood to Knott End Ferry is screened 

on Monday 11th November. Pop into Fleetwood Library at 2pm to catch what promises to be a 

fascinating glimpse into the past and present of a much-loved community asset. 

Tickets are FREE, there's no pre-booking. 

 

With the weather on the turn from Autumn to Winter, the Fleetwood community is 

stepping up to look after each other in the colder, darker days ahead.  

Staff and volunteers from the Fleetwood & Wyre Youth Hub at the Town's former hospital 

building on North Albert Street have been collecting warm clothing, blankets and hats to pass 

on within the community. The response has been amazing, and they are now welcoming 

individuals to approach them for any items they need and taking more donations.  

If you, a family member or somebody you support as a carer or professionally need some 

clothing The Hub is usually open Wednesday to Friday, 9am to 5pm or contact the team on 

07485 326775.  

 

❖ Healthier Fleetwood Information Centre, 1-7 Lord Street, Fleetwood FY7 6DX (opposite 

St Peter’s Church) Open Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays, 10am – 3pm to share what’s 

happening in the community and support your ideas for something new.  

Please do pass on what you’ve read here and if you know somebody without access to 

email, perhaps give them a call or call in to see them and let them know what is happening 

– keeping in touch has never been so important.  

❖ Back copies of the Healthier Fleetwood newsletters are available along with much more on 

the  News pages of our website  and if you’d like to include something in a future edition 

of the GOOD NEWS bulletin, please email your words and images to us at  

listening@healthierfleetwood.co.uk 
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